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1. The June meeting minutes were unanimously approved with one revision.  Ed Clark requested revision of his comment.  Whereas it is stated, “Ed Clark points out that all dock spaces have been taken this year.  Therefore, we need to get another dock made near the clubhouse as was discussed previously,” he would like it to read “therefore we need to get two dock inserts and add more boat racks this year.” 
2. It was pointed out two boats have been docked at the temporary dock overnight for a couple of days.  Without specifying what should be said, it was agreed we need to have some signage that indicates the temporary dock is indeed a short-term docking area for visiting the clubhouse.  One suggestion is to clearly state a time limit (2-hours was proposed) for tying up there. 
3. Ed Clark reports that last year he had write-in Good and Welfare correspondence with the POA board that was not read into the minutes. He will follow up on this.  
4. Festival day planning.  We will have posters made that are themed “What is Good and What is Bad for the Lake?” and “Carp Culling Protects Bass fishing”.  Also, there will be Trivia and fishing games for kids that will include prizes.  How often and when prizes are awarded needs to be decided.  Also, we need to get donations for more prizes.  Time slots to volunteer are to be found at the bottom of the minutes and updated if needed.  
5. The blue green algae found in most lakes, including WML, was explained to not be a concern unless it blooms in which case it can produce harmful toxins.  The primary cause of a bloom is overabundance of nutrients, primarily phosphorus, from landscape runoff and excessive waste materials (goose & dog).  Resident concerns were noted regarding boats coming from Lake Mohawk to entertain us during the Festival Day events as they normally do. Lake Mohawk was under a DEP advisory due to one small area of the lake with an algae bloom.  As of last week, the lake tested negative for any toxic algae and the DEP advisory has been lifted.  Our lake management professionals advised there is little to no risk to WML for Lake Mohawk boats to come here.  In addition, standard precautions, such as washing boats, motor water cooling systems, lines, etc. will help reduce the introduction of all invasive species into WML.  Residents should practice this as well when returning to WML from other water bodies.  
6. The COLA meeting was attended by some members of the Lake Committee.  Topics included legal changes taking place concerning mandatory dues, presented by Eileen Born and lake maintenance presented by Bob Schindler of Solitude.  Fortunately, the legal changes are not expected to affect our POA’s situation.  One of the take home messages was the planting of certain water plants near the lakes edge would be quite beneficial to the lake ecosystem.
7. Mike Freedman will continue to take the lead on water edge plantings.  It is noted that the benefits of these plantings are: 1.  Prevents erosion 2. Filters nutrient waste from landscaping projects 3. Provides habitat for smaller fish to thrive 4. Thwarts habitation by geese.  
We discussed making a small investment in a trial planting along the furthest edge of beach one near the kayak racks.  Irises will be planted across 50 feet of waterfront. These will grow to about 2’ high.  Each plant will cost $.60, with a total cost of less than $100, with tax and delivery fees.  The committee voted and agreed to go ahead with this trial in which Mike will arrange delivery and get an invoice to submit to the Lake Chair for approval and payment from the Lake budget.  Furthermore, it was decided to manage the plantings with volunteers from the community lead by committee members.  This is to ensure that they are planted while still fresh and vital.  To ask maintenance to do this could mean a delay since they have scheduled other projects.  
8. Via email from the Site Manager, Security noted the risk to paddle boarders not using floatation for their own personal safety.  They would like guidance on what to do when they observe this.  Committee suggests approaching and warning them in a friendly way and if possible, to hand them the POA’s list of rules and regulations for proper use of our lake.  
9. Committee also discussed briefing Security on areas we observe could be helpful to improve boating and swimming safety.  Specifically, reinforce having boat lights at dusk and onward for all boats including kayaks; children under 13 wearing safety vests; and two people in a boat for knee boarding.  
10. Jim from security suggested kayak racks be built to hold shorter kayaks and suggested we consider having the boy scouts take on building additional racks as a project.  

Attending:  Joanne Machalaba, Bob Fehon, Scott Rothbart, Michael Freedman, Dave Sharff, Henry Passarott, Michael Lynch, Ed Clark, Mark Kempner, Jim Tierney 

	Volunteers
	
	Time

	Scott Rothbart, Bob Fehon
	
	12-1

	Michael Lynch
	
	1-2

	Ed Clark, Jim Tierney 
	
	2-3

	Mike Freedman
	
	3-4

	John O’ Connor, Tom Alameda
	
	4-5

	Tom Alameda
	
	5-6
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